
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 

Term 1 Week 10 30 March 2015 

Inspiring Young Leaders 

What a pleasure it was for Peter and myself to 
travel to Sydney last Sunday and attend the 
Young Leaders Conference the following 
Monday.  Murrumburrah Public School’s 
student should be very proud of themselves as 
they managed that delicate balance of having 
fun with being responsible at the same time.  
Well done Year 6 Young Leaders. 
 
As the term draws to a close, I would like to 
wish parents and students a very happy and 
safe holiday.  I would also like to thank you for 
your support of students during the term.   
 
During our Staff Development Day on Monday 
20 April our focus will be Literacy and 

Numeracy.  We will also be having a working 
lunch with Murrumburrah High School. 
 
From my desk 
 
Clare Crawford  
Principal 

We wish all families a safe and 

happy Easter and an 

enjoyable holiday break.  

See you next term. 



 

 

Event Classes Activity date Cost 
Notes / Money 

due 

K-6 School Disco All students 
Wednesday 1 April 
6.00pm to 8.00pm 

  

Easter Hat Parade  All students 
Thursday 2 April 

12.30pm 
Free All welcome 

Year 5/6Personal 
Development Day 

Years 5 & 6 
Thursday 2 April 

2.00pm 
Free  

LAST DAY OF TERM 1  THURSDAY 2 APRIL   

STAFF DEVELOPMENT 
DAY 

 MONDAY 20 APRIL   

STUDENTS RETURN TO 
SCHOOL 

 TUESDAY 21 APRIL   

Murrimboola Learning 
Community Anzac Service 

All students 
Friday 24 April 

12.30pm 
Free All Welcome 

Young Leaders Report 
 
On Sunday 21 March, we travelled to Sydney 
for the Halogen Young Leaders Conference.  
We arrived in Sydney at 1.00pm, we then 
booked into our accommodation and got 
settled.   
 
After that we went to the aquarium and saw 
lots of cool animals.  We then had a play on 
the equipment. 
 
We had a nice dinner by the harbour and then 
had ice cream for dessert.  After that we went 
back and had showers and went to bed. 
 
The next morning we got up at 6.30am and 
had breakfast and got ready.  We walked down 
to the arena where the conference was held.  

We found our seats and had a class photo.  
Mike Martin and Mike Baird spoke in the first 
session.  This was followed by morning tea at 
the centre.  Bindi Irwin and Rachael Leahcar 
were the speakers in the middle session.  The 
two men who made it to the world 
championships for paper plane flying and 
inspired the movie ‘Paper Planes’ also spoke.   
 
The speakers were very inspirational and we 
got a lot our of the conference. 
 
Thank you to Mr Lindsell, Mrs Crawford and 
parents for taking us to the conference. 
 
By Mitchell Brown 

SRC Easter Egg Guessing Competition 
When: From tomorrow, Tuesday 31 March to 

Thursday 2 April 

Cost: 50c per guess 

Winner announced Thursday 2 April  



 

 

Swimming success 
 

Well done Clementine Flanery on a fantastic 
effort at the PSSA State Swimming Carnival 
last week.  Clementine swam in the Senior Girls 
50m Breaststroke event finishing 26th out of 40 
competitors.  Clementine swam a personal best 
time of 43.68 taking .5 second of her previous 
best time.  She also finished first out of the 
Riverina swimmers.  

 

Remembering our ANZACS 
 

Students from our Murrimboola Learning 
Community schools will come together on 
Friday 24 April to commemorate Anzac Day.  A 
service will be held at Newson Park Harden 
commencing at 12.30pm.  All family and 
community are welcome to attend the service. 

 

Canteen News 
 

A reminder canteen is closed this week.  
Canteen does not operate the first and last 
week of each term.   
 
We are still seeking volunteers to help in the 
canteen next term.  If you are able to assist 
please complete the request for volunteers form 
which was sent home recently.   

Head Lice 
 

We have been informed of a case of lead lice in 
the school.  We ask all parents to check their 
child’s hair and treat their child if necessary.  
There are many products available from 
pharmacies to treat and kill the lice.    We look 
forward to your support in this matter.   

 

Library bags for end of term 
 

As this is the final week of term, we ask all 
students to bring their library bags to school 
this week and return any outstanding  books on 
loan.   

 

School uniforms available 
 

With the cooler weather upon us, students will 
be looking for jumpers to wear to school, 
particularly in the mornings. 
 
A reminder school uniforms items are available 
in the clothing pool or at the P&C Clothing 
Shop which is open each Thursday after from 
3.00pm to 5.00pm.  The uniform shop will not 
be open in the school holidays. 

4/5D assembly… 
 

4/5 D was very proud to lead the assembly last Friday.  As part of literature they used the text from the 
song, “I was only nineteen” by John Schumann.   It was a great opportunity for the class to share this 
emotive song that connects us with the difficulties the soldiers suffered in the Vietnam War and as 
veterans when returning to Australia.   

Emily and Christopher present 
during assembly and award 
recipients are pictured.  3E were 
awarded Cathy the Caterpillar. 



 

 

Phoebe, Kyle, Molly and Amelia presenting at 
their class assembly last Friday. 

Albury St 
MURRUMBURRAH  NSW  2587 

 
Principal: Mrs Clare Crawford 

 
Phone: 02 6386 2209 

Fax: 02 6386 2993  
Email: murrumburr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: murrumburr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Harden Swimming Club 
Presentations 
 
Harden Swimming Club will hold 
their end of season presentations this 
Thursday 2 April at Newson Park Harden 
commencing at 4.00pm.  All swimmers and 
their families are invited to attend. 
 
Harden Soccer Club Registrations 
 
Harden Soccer Club on line registrations are 
now open.  For further information and 
assistance please contact Allison Manwaring 
on 0429 193 453 or email 
hardensoccerclub@gmail.com. All 
registrations must be completed by 31 
March 2015. 

 
Harden Netball Registration Days 
 
Harden Netball will hold 
registrations for boys and girls 
from preschool to Year 9 to 
play netball during term 2.  
The competition will 
commence on Friday  24 April 
2015 between 4.00pm and 5.15pm.  This will 
be a 6 week competition.  Registrations will 

be held on Tuesday 31 March at the MPS 
hall from 3.15pm to 4.30pm and Wednesday 
1 April at the Trinity Library from 3.00pm to 
3.30pm.  $20 registration fee is to be paid on 
the day.  For more details contact Penny 
Lucas on 0413 603 747 or Treen Brooker on 
0411 045 630. 

 
Holiday Soccer Clinic 
 
Coerver Coaching will hold a three day soccer 
clinic in Wagga on 13, 14 and 15 April.  The 
clinic is open to boys and girls aged 8 to 14 
years.   For more information or bookings 
please contact Sam Gray via 
wagga@coerverriverina.com.au or call 0458 
133 512. 

 
Murrumburrah High School P&C 
Mother’s Day Stall 
 
Murrumburrah High School P&C will be 
holding a Mother’s Day Stall on Saturday 9 
May from 9.00am to 12 noon.  The stall will be 
held in Neill St, Harden and includes raffle, gift 
baskets, candles and homemade goods.  A 
gift for everyone!   


